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National Winter Ales Festival  
It may seem a long way away, but it’s actually little more than three months to the 
opening on Wednesday, 19th February 2014. The venue is, of course, The 

Roundhouse, opposite the Pride Park exit of Derby Railway Station.  There are no 

tickets for the Festival as it's pay on the door with CAMRA Members free on 

Wednesday, Thursday before 5pm, and then deeply discounted to £2 at all other 

sessions.  Judging of the National Champion Winter Beer of Britain, and Regional 

Winter Beers, will take place on site. More than 350 real ales, Ciders, Perry, Mead 

and Continental beers means this is one event not to be missed.  We would ask you to 

consider working as we are now seeking volunteer staff, so if you have a few minutes 

to spare, please complete the attached staffing form and return it today!  Thank you. 
 

 National Winter Ales Festival Meetings 
These will be held on Wednesday, November 6th, at the Brunswick, and Wednesday, 
11th December, at the Alexandra, 730pm start. Gill Williams 01332 677072 (home).  
 

Charter Festival – Applications for Chairman’s Post Invited 
If you would like to stand for the Chairman’s position at the 2014 City Charter 

Festival in July, then please contact branch Secretary, Ian Forman 

secretary@derbycamra.org.uk or ‘phone 01332 882996 by Monday 25
th

 November. 
 

First City Charter Festival Meeting 
This will be held at the Alexandra on Wednesday, 20

th
 November, starting at 8pm. 

 

Derby Pubs of the Year 2014 
We’re now choosing our Branch Pubs of the Year for 2014. Once again there will be a 

City Pub of the Year Award, a Country Pub of the Year Award and one overall winner 
from them both. A long list of pubs is printed below from which you can vote for one 

pub in each category. This can be done via e-mail: poty@derbycamra.org.uk, text: 

07900 407086 or mail: 44 Duke St, Derby DE1 3BX but you must include your 

CAMRA membership number. Alternatively you can attend the branch meeting to 

cast your vote in person. The long list will then be narrowed down to a short list of 3 

pubs in each category which will then be judged along National Pub of the Year 

Guidelines to determine the winners. The final results will be announced in January. 
 

POTY Judges Required 
We are now actively seeking members to take part in the judging process for the 

Branch Pubs of the Year. This will require you to visit all 6 short-listed pubs over 

November/December and mark them along National Pub of the Year Guidelines. So if 

you fancy being a judge this year then please contact us at poty@derbycamra.org.uk 
 

Derby CAMRA Branch Meeting, Spa Inn, Abbey Street, 
Thursday, 14th November 

November’s branch meeting will be at the Spa Inn, Abbey Street, Derby, on 

Thursday, 14
th

 November at 8pm. Wheelchair access to the ground floor room is 

good, through the side/rear door. Members can buy a copy of the new Good Beer 

Guide for a bargain £10 at the meeting. Bring your membership card for beer 

discount. 
 

Free Survey Trip, Friday, 8th November 
Winter’s nearly upon us and that means surveying for the 2015 Good Beer Guide 
really begins in earnest. This particular outing sees us visiting Sinfin, Ragley Boat 

Stop, Stenson, Findern and Willington. The free bus leaves Cathedral Green at 730pm 

and to reserve a seat, please ‘phone/text Dean Smith 0770 3458623. 
 

BLOs Required 
Brewery Liaison Officers are needed for the Titan brewery on Agard Street, Derby, 

and Whim of Hartington. The latter may suit a member living in the Ashbourne area. 

Should you be interested, please contact branch Secretary, Ian Forman, on 01332 

882996 or secretary@derbycamra.org.uk 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Candidates for 2014 POY 
Abbey, Derby 
Alexandra Hotel, Derby 
Babington Arms, Derby 
Bar One, Derby 

Barley Mow Inn, Kirk Ireton 
Bell, Smalley 
Bell & Castle, Derby 
Bell & Harp, Little Eaton 
Black Cow, Dalbury Lees 
Blue Bell Inn, Melbourne 
Brewery Tap - Derby's Royal Standard, 
Derby 

Brunswick Inn, Derby 
Bull's Head, Repton 
Chequers Inn, Ticknall 
Coach & Horses, Derby 
Crompton Tavern, Derby 
Exeter Arms, Derby 
Falstaff, Derby 
Five Lamps, Derby 

Flowerpot, Derby 
Furnace Inn, Derby 
Green Man, Willington 
Greyhound, Derby 
Horse & Groom, Derby 
Little Chester Ale House, Derby 
Malt Shovel Inn, Aston-on-Trent 
Miner's Arms, Brassington 

Miner's Arms, Carsington 
Nelson Arms, Middleton 
New Zealand Arms, Derby 
Old Silk Mill, Derby 
Old Talbot, Hilton 
Olde Dolphin Inne, Derby 
Olde Gate Inne, Brassington 
Pattenmakers Arms, Duffield 

Peacock Inn, Derby 
Queen's Head, Little Eaton 
Rowditch Inn, Derby 
Royal Oak, Wirksworth 
Royal Oak, Ockbrook 
Smithfield, Derby 
Station Inn, Derby 
Swan Inn, Milton 
Thomas Leaper, Derby 

White Swan, Littleover 

This list is confidential and isn’t for the 

public domain. 
 

Xmas Show Tickets 
Available 

Make a note in your diary of Thursday, 

12
th

 December which is when the annual 
Derby CAMRA Christmas show takes to 
the stage at Derby’s Flower Pot, starting at 

8pm. The irreverent script is the creation 
of co-writers Tim Williams and Nick 
Meakin. There is a sumptuous buffet, and 
tickets (£7.50) are available from Ian 

Forman on 01332 882996 or 

secretary@derbycamra.org.uk 
 

Mild  &  Bitter 
Keeping Derby CAMRA drinkers informed since 1975 

mailto:secretary@derbycamra.org.uk
mailto:secretary@derbycamra.org.uk
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Derby CAMRA Good Beer 
Guide 2015 Candidate Pubs 
45 candidate pubs for GBG 2015 have 
been chosen using data from surveys 
submitted by CAMRA members over the 
last 12 months. From these candidates, 25 

will be selected to represent the Derby 
Branch in the next edition of the GBG. 
From now until the end of January, it is 
your chance help make sure the right pubs 
are chosen by visiting and submitting beer 
quality scores for these candidates at 
http://whatpub.com. Volunteers are 
required to survey and write GBG 

descriptions for these candidates. To 
volunteer, email 
beersurvey@derbycamra.org.uk with a list 
of the pubs you wish to volunteer to for. 
All you need apart from being able to visit 
a pub is: internet access, email, Adobe 
Reader and a printer. A list of volunteers 
and status will be maintained at 

http://tinyurl.com/derbycamragbg. 
Stewart Marshall, GBG Coordinator 

1. Abbey, Derby 

2. Alexandra Hotel, Derby 

3. Babington Arms, Derby 

4. Bar One, Derby 

5. Barley Mow Inn, Kirk Ireton 

6. Bell, Smalley 

7. Bell & Castle, Derby 

8. Bell & Harp, Little Eaton 

9. Black Cow, Dalbury Lees 

10. Blue Bell Inn, Melbourne 

11. Brewery Tap - Derby's Royal 

Standard, Derby 

12. Brunswick Inn, Derby 

13. Bull's Head, Repton 

14. Chequers Inn, Ticknall 

15. Coach & Horses, Derby 

16. Crompton Tavern, Derby 

17. Exeter Arms, Derby 

18. Falstaff, Derby 

19. Five Lamps, Derby 

20. Flowerpot, Derby 

21. Furnace Inn, Derby 

22. Green Man, Willington 

23. Greyhound, Derby 

24. Horse & Groom, Derby 

25. Little Chester Ale House, Derby 

26. Malt Shovel Inn, Aston-on-Trent 

27. Miner's Arms, Brassington 

28. Miner's Arms, Carsington 

29. Nelson Arms, Middleton 

30. New Zealand Arms, Derby 

31. Old Silk Mill, Derby 

32. Old Talbot, Hilton 

33. Olde Dolphin Inne, Derby 

34. Olde Gate Inne, Brassington 

35. Pattenmakers Arms, Duffield 

36. Peacock Inn, Derby 

37. Queen's Head, Little Eaton 

38. Rowditch Inn, Derby 

39. Royal Oak, Wirksworth 

40. Royal Oak, Ockbrook 

41. Smithfield, Derby 

42. Station Inn, Derby 

43. Swan Inn, Milton 

44. Thomas Leaper, Derby 

45. White Swan, Littleover,  Derby 

Mild Month Co-ordinator 
A Mild Month Co-ordinator is required for 
May 2014. This involves approaching 
licensees with a view to participating in 
the annual campaigning event, organizing 

a couple of socials and collating scores 
received for milds drunk during May. 
We’re keen to continue this successful 
campaign which has been resurrected 
during the last two years. Should you be 
interested please contact the branch 
Secretary, Ian Forman, 

secretary@derbycamra.org.uk or 01332 

882996. 
 

 PPO Appointed 
Derby CAMRA is pleased to announce 

that long time CAMRA member, Tony 
Cooper, has been appointed as our Pub 
Protection Officer. 
 

Bulldozer Victims 
The following pubs have been or are being 
demolished: Crown, Spondon; Kingfisher, 
Chaddesden; White Post, Stanley 
Common. The Wagon and Horses, 
Ashbourne Road, Derby, is closed. 
 

Boundary Changes 
Following a full consultation with the 
Ashbourne and District CAMRA sub-

branch and affected members, the postal 
code areas DE6 3 and DE6 5 have been 
ceded from Derby branch to Ashbourne. 
The villages are: Brailsford, Hulland, 
Hulland Ward, Hollington, Longford, 
Shirley, Boylestone, Doveridge, Lees, 
Somersal Herbert, Sudbury, Sutton on the 
Hill, Thurvaston and Trusley. 
 

Happy Retirement David 
Dave Lalor is calling it a day at the Station 
Inn, Midland Road, which has been a 

frequent venue for our branch meetings 
and a regular Good Beer Guide entry over 
many years. Derby CAMRA would like to 
thank Dave for the consistently high 
quality of his Draught Bass which has 
been served unfailingly with a smile. Dave 
has definitely earned his retirement in 
Skegness and we wish him and Lynn well. 
 

Nothing Extraordinary at 
the EGM 

October’s EGM progressed without a hitch 
as the 2012 Winter Festival accounts and 
Auditor’s Report were passed 
unanimously. Kevin Hepworth kindly 
volunteered to audit the 2013 winter 
festival accounts as did John Arguile for 
the branch accounts. John had previously 

indicated his willingness to audit the 
Ashbourne and City Charter Festival 
accounts.  
 

Exclusive - not even on 
Facebook (yet!) 

Gillian Williams and Julian Hough are 
pleased to announce their engagement and 
forthcoming marriage. The wedding will 
take place on 21st November 2013.  Please 

accept this as an invitation to join us after 
5.30pm at The Royal Oak, Ockbrook, to 
help us celebrate this happy occasion.  

Amber Turns To Green! 
Congratulations go to Amber Valley 
CAMRA for attaining green status for 
having nearly 100% of their 101 listed real 
ale pubs credited with full details on the 

WhatPub website. 
 

Double Delight for Derby 
Breweries 

The recent SIBA Midlands’ awards at the 
Nottingham beer festival saw recognition 
for two of our local breweries. Derby 
Brewing Company’s Mercia IPA and 
Dancing Duck’s Dark Drake will now go 
through to the SIBA national competition 
in Sheffield on 11th March 2014. 
 

Leicester Tour 
Saturday, 12th October, saw a dozen hardy 

souls take the train to Leicester on a wet 
and soggy day. Pete and Jane Elliott’s 
erudite historical commentary was, as 
always, interesting and entertaining. Our 
disappointment at being unable to enter 
Leicester Castle was tempered with 
copious quantities of good ale in 8 
hostelries.  
 

Beer Festivals 
21st – 24th November, Mansfield 

CAMRA festival at Post Mill Centre, 
Market Place, South Normanton. 

N.B. this is not an exhaustive listing. 
 

Photos Required for What 
Pub 

CAMRA has a national pub site which you 
can review and update yourself. Visit 
whatpub.com and log in with either the 
same details you use to visit the members’ 

area of CAMRA’s national website or, if 
you have not visited the Members’ area of 
CAMRA’s national website before, try 
your CAMRA membership number and 
postcode when you joined the campaign 
(upper case, no space). To enable Derby 

branch to provide a comprehensive 

online guide to all of its pubs, we are 

seeking your images of pubs from all 

over our area. 
photos@derbycamra.org.uk  
 

Membership Secretary 
Konrad Machej, our Membership 
Secretary, is looking for assistance in his 
role, so if you fancy learning about this 
interesting position, please contact 

membership@derbycamra.org.uk 
 

Derby Pubs Map 
Derby CAMRA requires pub photos for a 
new Derby pub map that we are designing. 
If you have any current pub photos from 

the list below, or are able to take any, 
please e-mail them to 

photos@derbycamra.org.uk 
 

Bedford, Blue Jay, Bonnie Prince, 
Brackens, Coach & Horses, Jonty Farmer, 
Junction, Kensington, Kings Corner, 
King's Highway, Lodge (Alvaston), 
Maypole, Mile, New Bridge Inn, No 5, 
Oaklands, Peregrine, Pitcher & Piano, 
Smithfield, Tavern. Source: WhatPub 

website 1
st
 November. 

 

http://whatpub.com/
mailto:beersurvey@derbycamra.org.uk
http://tinyurl.com/derbycamragbg
mailto:secretary@derbycamra.org.uk
mailto:photos@derbycamra.org.uk
mailto:membership@derbycamra.org.uk
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Happy Christmas? 
Are you dreading the prospect of preparing 
lunch for the family on Christmas Day?  
Well, why not let Wetherspoon’s take the 
strain by booking a four course lunch for 

just £24.99 at Derby’s atmospheric 
Standing Order or at the Babington Arms. 
You’ll need to book quickly though as this 
is bound to be popular.  
 

Mild & Bitter on the Web 
Mild & Bitter is now available to view in 
the Members’ Area of the award winning 
Derby Branch Website, as well as a 
number of back copies, in case you have 
mislaid previous editions. 
 

Minutes of the Derby 
CAMRA Branch Meeting at 

the Station Inn on 
Thursday, 9th October, 2013 

Apologies Julian Tubbs, Gillian Williams, 
Ralf Dyson-Edge, Steve Crispin, Reg 
Newcombe. Mins of last meeting Printed 

in M&B. Accepted as a true record. 
Matters arising None. Officers’ reports: 

Chair Cider and Perry month. GBG 
launched but not available at branch 
meeting. Copies will be discounted next 
meeting. POTY vote at next branch 
meeting at the Olde Spa. You can vote by 
email or text. Judges for 6 finalists 
required. Vacancies for Titan and Whim 

BLOs. Secretary Christmas show tickets 
were imminently being printed at £7.50 
with buffet. Treasurer Julian not at 
meeting. National Winter Ales Festival 

Plans progressing. Gillian not at meeting - 
Julian Hough spoke. Budget had been 
approved. Some free sessions for 
members. Major adverts placed. Audited 

accounts had been requested for the 
previous Manchester festival. Minute taker 
required for next two committee meetings. 
Julian spoke of expected attendance 
numbers and the timings. Terry Morton 
asked about glasses, numbers and entry 
points but it was felt that these were issues 
for the NWAF committee meetings. City 

Charter Festival Russ Gilbert said 2013 
accounts had gone to the auditor. 
Campaigning goals Pub preservation 
Officer, Tony Cooper, had been appointed. 
Pub map is progressing and will 
concentrate on city centre pubs. Whatpub. 
See below. DD Imminent. Beer 

Guide/Surveys/What Pub WhatPub - 

more photos still needed. Now 21% of our 
pubs have details recorded. Mobile version 
available. 2015 GBG will need 
descriptions soon. Membership Still 
buoyant but 30 lapsed. M&B Paul 
apologised, on behalf of Coloursteam, for 
not distributing hard copies prior to 
meeting. Weds 30th Oct deadline. 
Regional Meeting had been held in 

Derby. Next one at Newark Sir John 
Ardene?  Socials Dean not at meeting but 
details in M&B. Sub branches Mailshot 
had targeted area in discussion about 
ceding to Ashbourne sub branch. It was 
recommended that the area in question, 

except Kirk Ireton, be ceded to them. 
Derbyshire/Staffs border area in limbo and 
not assigned to any branch; Ashbourne 
will bid for the area to be included in 
Ashbourne branch area. Committee 
recommendation to be forwarded to HQ. 
Green Man is currently devoid of licensed 

premises but owner implies that the 
courtyard may have a pub in future. 
Monthly CAMRA column to be published 
in Ashbourne local paper once a month. 
Next beer festival in August. Information 

Exchange Waggon and Horses closed and 
signage removed. Royal Crown at 
Chaddesden has real ale, having been 

closed for some time. Les Baynton will be 
on a BBC Inside Out feature on the Derby 
Mile. Micro-pub feature in Saga magazine. 
Dave and Lynn are retiring from the 
Station. Branch will respond. Crown, 
Spondon and White Post, Stanley 
Common being demolished. SIBA 
Midlands competition - Dancing Duck and 

Derby Brewing successes. Silk Mill may 
reopen in second week of November. 
Maypole reopened. Kingfisher, 
Chaddesden, imminent demolition? AOB 

Co-op now stock local, bottle conditioned 
ale. The branch raised a glass to the 
passing of long time City Charter Festival 
staff member, Chris Copley, who will be  

sadly missed. Dave and Lynn were 
thanked for the sandwiches. 
  

 

 

  
Ashbourne CAMRA 
Minutes of the Ashbourne 

Sub-Branch of CAMRA                                                             
Meetings at various venues 

on 24 September, 2013 
Present: Mark Grist,  David Coackley, 

Tony Beech,  Dave Leigh, Kim 
Dorrington, Pat Laughlin, Keith Palmer, 
Richard Bright, Kevin Woolley, Hannah 
Barton. It was agreed that the meeting 
would be conducted over three sites: 
Bowling Green: Apologies Gareth 
Butterfield, Lizzie Butterfield, Diane 
Grist, Malcolm Philippe, John Kippax, 

Michelle Leigh. Minutes of September 

Meeting/Matters Arising The Minutes 
had been circulated and were approved.  
No matters arising which were not covered 
by the Agenda.  Officials’ reports: 

Chairman Members discussed a CAMRA 
report on proposals to implement a late 
night levy for those pubs and bars that 

operate late night serving (after midnight).  
The fees to be charged will be based on 
rateable values.  The What Pub website 
now available.  This is open access for 
CAMRA members.  Treasurer’s  Report 

The invoice for the Beer Festival 
volunteers’ trip to the Dancing Duck 

Brewery is still outstanding. DL will pay 
this from Festival funds. Secretary’s 

Report CAMRA has notified the Branch 
of another new member. The full list of 
Branch members has still not been 
received. Branch Activity A further 
Branch walk - a nine mile route taking is 
some of the Staffordshire Moorlands pubs 

– would take place on 29 september 2013.  
Branch members had been notified. A 
second route from Kniveton would be 
confirmed for a later date. PL reported that 
notification to the press had to be given by 
the Friday of the week preceding the event 
with publication on the following 
Wednesday. The Horns: Pub Report We 

visited the Horns for part of our meeting in 
recognition that it changed hands last 
week. The new licensees are known 
personally to some of our group, so it is 
hoped that we can work together to raise 
the profile of the pub. Members gave the 
following reports: The lease on the Olde 
Vaults is still available, with little sign of 

any activity. The pub closes every Monday 
& Tuesday night due to lack of trade. A 
discussion was held over the re-opening of 
the Coach & Horses. Whilst all agreed the 
refit had produced a pleasant environment, 
there is still work to do with regards to the 
general operation and the disappointing 
beer selection. It was, however, agreed 
that the branch should show support for 

the new venture by holding our November 
meeting there. The White Hart has re-
opened - again - but it is not expected to 
remain open for any length of time as they 
do not seem to be able to install staff of 
any quality. The Red Lion at Kniveton has 
taken out London Pride and replaced it 
with Black Sheep. The Dog & Partridge at 

Thorpe is now expected to open Easter 
2014. In talks with a local member, the 
owner has indicated that he wishes to run 
it as a pub/cafe operation rather than a pub 
restaurant business. The Green Man has 
had almost all the scaffolding removed 
from the frontage and roof and the 
clothing shop is expected to open in the 

first week of October, after which all our 
attention will switch to phase 2 and the 
hopes for a new pub area in the courtyard 
development. Despite failing to sell at 
auction in July and then subsequently 
closing altogether, the Yew Tree at 
Ednaston is reported to have some interest 
from a new purchaser. Nothing firm to 

report, but we will continue to monitor it. 

Smith's Tavern: Any Other Business 
Richard Bright gave us a short report on 
the Atlow Village Beer Festival, which 
was supported by several branch members. 
It was a great success, despite the apparent 
misgivings of some local residents, and the 
branch congratulated him on the 
organisation and success of the event. In 

 

Derby Branch Meeting 

Agenda 
1. Apologies. 2. Minutes of last meeting. 3. 

Matters arising. 4. Officers’ reports – Chair, 

Secretary, Treasurer. 5. Other reports – Beer 

Festivals, Campaigning, Derby Drinker, 

Good Beer Guide & Surveys, LocAle, 

Membership, Mild & Bitter, Pubs Officer & 

Pub Preservation, Publications, Regional, 

Sales, Socials, Sub-Branches, Tasting Panel, 

Transport, Website. 6. Information exchange 

– Pub, Brewery, etc 7. Any other business.  
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turn, Richard thanked the branch both for 
the advice offered before the event and for 
the attendance of those members. A 
general discussion was held about 
increasing the profile of the branch. One 
suggestion was to approach the local 
weekly paper to see if they would be 

interested in giving us a small amount of 
space every month to publicise our 
activities and offer information on local 
pub activities e.g. the supplying of new or 
unusual beers by the local pubs. As one of 
our members is a reporter on the paper, 
this was felt to be something that could be 
done, so this will be followed up by the 

Chairman. Kevin Woolley reported that he 
had set up a Twitter account for the 
branch, so that we could also circulate 
information via that medium. Copies of 
the new Good Beer Guide were made 
available for purchase by members and 
several copies were sold. The current 
remaining stock has been left at the 

Smith's Tavern , available for purchase 
from there if required. The general 
consensus on the multi-venue meeting was 
favourable - we may look at a different set 
of pubs in the town for a future meeting. 
Dates for Diary: Stoke Beer Festival: 
Thursday 17th - Saturday 19th October. 
Next meeting : Tuesday 29th October - 

The Ketch, Kniveton. Following meeting: 
Tuesday 26th November - The Coach & 
Horses. The Meeting closed at 10pm. 

 

Amber Valley 
CAMRA 

Focus on Belper in 2014 
The A6 just south of Belper town centre 
will be highly significant as Amber Valley 
CAMRA prepares for a ground breaking 
2014. The branch will run a 25 ale bar at 
the Belper Goes Green Festival on 31st 

May and 1st June at the Rugby Club. 
Across the road, at the Strutt Centre (ex-
Grammar School), the 5th Amber Valley 
Beer and Cider Festival will be held 
between 25th and 28th September, subject 
to budget approval.  
 

Arkwrights to open Soon 
The downstairs room in the Strutt Club, 
Campbell Street, Belper, is to have a full 
on-licence and open as Arkwrights in 

November. Licensed from  4pm Monday 
to Friday, and all day at the weekend, it 
will serve 5 real ales and provide a 
convenient stopping off point between the 
higher and lower levels of Belper. 
 

Pub of the Year 
Nominations for the 2014 Amber Valley 
Pub of the Year may be sent between 
November 1st and December 31st, with 
each member allowed to nominate up to 5  

 
 

pubs, and judging will begin on January 1st 
2014, ending on February 28th. 
Nominations need to be sent by email to 
dedpoet702@yahoo.co.uk or by text to  
07847 099940. Please include your name 
and membership number. 
 

Pub Beer Festivals 
7th – 10th November, Beehive, Peasehill, 
Ripley.  

Amber Valley Diary 
NOVEMBER 

Mon 11th – 2014 Beer Festival meeting, 
Pear Tree, Ripley-8pm. 
Sat 16

th
 – Free Survey Trip to Lower 

Hartshay, Ambergate, Bull Bridge. Bus 
leaves Ripley Market Place 7:30pm, to 
book contact Jane Wallis 01773 745966. 
Thu 28th – BRANCH MEETING, Nags 

Head, Butterley Hill, Ripley-8pm. 

Contact Jane Wallis on 01773 745966 
 

Amber Valley Contact 
Chairman: Chris Rogers 01332 880041 

Ashbourne Diary 
NOVEMBER 

Tue 26
th

 – BRANCH MEETING, Coach 

and Horses, Dig Street, Ashbourne-8pm. 

Ashbourne Contact 
Chairman, Mark Grist m.grist2@sky.com 
 

Derby Branch Diary 
NOVEMBER 

Wed 6
th

 – NWAF meeting, Brunswick-
730pm. 

Fri 8
th

 – Free survey trip – see page 1. 

Thu 14
th

 – BRANCH MEETING, Spa 

Inn, Abbey Street, Derby-8pm. 
Sat 23

rd
 – Free survey trip, Ticknall, 

Milton, Repton by mini bus. Depart from 
Cathedral Green 630pm. Names to Dean 

0770 3458623. 
Thu 28

th
 – Social/mini survey at Little 

Chester Ale House and Coach and Horses. 
830pm Little Chester, 930pm Coach. 

DECEMBER 
Thu 5

th
 – BRANCH MEETING, Crown 

and Cushion, London Road-8pm. 
Wed 11

th
 – NWAF meeting, Alexandra 

730pm. Bring some nibbles for a fuddle. 

Thu 12
th

 – Christmas show-see page 1. 

For all Derby Socials contact 

Socials@derbycamra.org.uk 

Derby Contacts 

DERBY - Ian Forman on 01332 882996  
DERBY COMMITTEE 

committee@derbycamra.org.uk 
Chairman: Gareth Stead 

Chairman@derbycamra.org.uk  
Secretary: Ian Forman  

Secretary@derbycamra.org.uk  
Treasurer: Julian Tubbs  
Treasurer@derbycamra.org.uk  
Membership: Konrad Machej  
Membership@derbycamra.org.uk  
 

 

 

Pubs Officer:  Stewart Marshall 
pubsofficer@derbycamra.org.uk  
Committee Member: Sue Rogers  
threecatscider@ymail.com 

Committee Member: Sue Dudley   

55@googlemail.com  

Beer Surveys: Stewart Marshall 

beersurvey@derbycamra.org.uk 

Winter fest Chairman: Gillian Williams 

gillian.williams1@yahoo.co.uk 

Summer fest Chairman: Russell Gilbert 

russgilbert@o2.co.uk 

Ashbourne Chairman: Mark Grist 

m.grist2@sky.com 

 

NON COMMITTEE 
Socials: Dean Smith  
Socials@derbycamra.org.uk  
Derby Drinker Distribution: Joy 

Olivent dds@derbycamra.org.uk  

Survey Trips: Dean Smith 

surveytrips@derbycamra.org.uk 

LocAle: Atholl Beattie 

locale@derbycamra.org.uk 

 
M&B Copy Deadline 

Copy to mildbitter@derbycamra.org.uk 
by Wednesday, 20th November, please. 
 

Derby Drinker Deadline 
Copy by 20th November to 

derbydrinker@derbycamra.org.uk 
Advertising: ads@derbycamra.org.uk 

 

 

 

M&B - PLEASE NOTE 
The M&B database is separate from the 
CAMRA membership database, but 
partially derived from it.  It is only used 
for passing on M&B and other CAMRA-
related information to M&B subscribers 
and your details will not be passed on to 
any third party outside CAMRA.  The 
password is known only to me and the 

Derby Branch Membership Secretary.  
Tell me if you:  

 Don‘t want to get M&B  

 Don‘t want other stuff from 
Derby CAMRA  

 Expected M&B but it did not 
arrive 

 Change your email or postal 
address  

Please also tell HQ if you change address 
or other details.  If you want to opt out of 

emails do so via 
emailoptout@camra.org.uk. 

 

Tim Williams, 01332 381358; 

MBdatabase@derbycamra.org.uk 
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